
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

  

Dorcé Family 
Wilckly, Dee, Ashley, Kelsey, Josiah 

October 2020 

Haiti 

“There is none like You, O Lord; You are great, 
and Your name is great in might.” 

 

Jeremiah 10:6 

 

With Love in Christ, The Dorcés 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

     Often times these past two years it has been difficult to 
come up with the words for an update. Because often times these past 
two years our situation and prayer requests have remained the same. 
Things in Haiti are still politically and socially unstable, the area of Carries 
is still undergoing violence and vandalism, the exchange rate (and as a 
result, cost of everything) is still going up, and our need for wisdom in 
every decision is just as dire.  
 

      But God sends reminders every day that He is still with us, He is still at 
work, and He still wants us in Haiti. And despite the situation we are still 
able to share His love with those around us. Wilckly travels with Pastor 
Quene as many Sundays as they can to visit our Nazon congregation in 
Port au Prince, who lost their pastor to cancer last year. They are in great 
need of encouragement. We worshipped with our Kat Kalin congregation 
this past Sunday, during a celebration of their singing group’s two-year 
anniversary.  
 

       And at the beginning of this month Wilckly celebrated his 60th 
birthday! We are so grateful for the many years God has used him for His 
work in Haiti and we pray He will give him many more! 

 

       Thank you for all you do to make this ministry possible: your prayers, 
financial support, words of encouragement, and more. This is truly a 
partnership: we couldn’t do it without YOU!! 
                                                                     

                                                           
 
              
                                                                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured from top to  
bottom, left to right: 1. The 
children…the reason I (Dee) 
fell in love with Haiti in the 

first place. 2. Dee and Josiah 
in church. 3. Wilckly’s 60th 
birthday. Happy birthday, 

Pastor Kiki!! (Josiah helped 
Dee design the cake!)  

4. Our view during church.  
5. A performance of “Echos 

Des Elus”, a singing group 
from our Kat Kalin 

congregation. This past 
Sunday was their two-year 

anniversary! 6. Church at Kat 
Kalin during the anniversary 

celebration. 7. Kat Kalin 
Sunday School. So wonderful 

to see the people stepping 
into these leadership roles. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Tribute to Charlie Bowen 
 

 

     A tribute to Charlie Bowen. We met Charlie and Teresa Bowen when they 
came with a group to visit our ministry in Haiti. Charlie loved the ministry and 
especially the children. Returning home, his wheels were turning about how he 
could help the ministry. He created his own little experiment to raise tilapia fish 
and use the water and nutrients to grow a garden.  
Although he was never able to see it set up in Haiti,  
he showed us what is possible.  
 
     Charlie supported our ministry and helped us out  
several times, speaking at churches, VBS and  
camps. When we brought Lonia from Haiti to have  
surgery and I (Dee) was pregnant with Josiah, he and  
Teresa kept Lonia to take the load off me. They fell 
in love with her.  
 
     We returned to Haiti with Lonia to take her back to her parents. They were so 
overwhelmed and afraid if they took care of her she would get sick and not 
make it. Returning to the States with four kids in tow was again a bit much and I    
                                                                       called on Charlie and Teresa who again  
                                                                       came to my rescue. This time after much  
                                                                       thought, prayer and consideration,  
                                                                       Charlie and Teresa adopted Lonia.  
 
                                                                             Charlie, thank you for loving Jesus,        
                                                                       thank you for loving us and our ministry,  
                                                                       and thank you and Teresa for loving  
                                                                       Lonia and helping her become the  
                                                                       beautiful young lady that she is today.  
 
                                                                              You will always be remembered. 
 
              
                                                                
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                

  

 

 
Sponsor A Child’s Education:  

$40 a month 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Sponsor a Teacher’s Salary: $100 a month 
 

 

E-mail: 

blessing.hearts.intl@gmail.com 

Website: 

www.blessingheartsinternational.com 

For more information: If you would like to send a gift, please make your 

check out to Blessing Hearts International             

and mail to this address:   

Blessing Hearts International 

6 Jakes Court 

O’Fallon, MO  63366 

 

Ministry Opportunity: 
 

Since Shaina’s job changed to a State-side 
position we have been looking for someone to 

come teach the kids (Kelsey and Josiah)!   
 

Please contact Shaina at 
blessing.hearts.intl@gmail.com  

for details on the job description if you are 
interested! 

 
Please pray for me (Dee), as I will be 

homeschooling the kids until this position is 
filled, and for wisdom and energy to also 

accomplish all the tasks and demands of the 
ministry. 

 

 Do you want a live update? 

 

 

 

 
If you and your church are comfortable, 
Shaina is available to come visit you and 

give an in-person update on the ministry! 
 Contact Shaina Ascone at 

(309)255-5393 or blessing.hearts.intl@gmail.com  

 
 

 

Help us build the wall! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nehemiah Project: $250 per 500 ft. section 
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